Meeting with NET: Friday 19th April 2013
I requested a meeting with NET to discuss a number of issues given the current tramworks in the constituency.

We discussed a number of issues which are detailed below:
· Concerns of residents in Chilwell regarding boundary fencing:  NET explained that 2m is the standard height of boundary fencing, but that they are willing to be flexible and consider individual requests.

· Compensation for residents: NET explained that they advise residents they need to use a surveyor, the costs of which will be paid for by NET. They said their voice is clear, those eligible will be paid, but when and how much depends on the line- the exact details of which are not yet known. NET explained that they are trying to take as little land as possible.
· Queen’s Road: I asked about the impact on traffic on Queen’s Road, given the works on High Road / Chilwell Road. NET said the weather had impeded the resurfacing work at the Queen’s Road/ Station Road traffic lights. We also spoke about the effect the recent sewer collapse had. In addition, NET said traffic will be adversely affected in summer when works commence on University Boulevard, although that could be mitigated slightly by it being during the summer holidays. 
· Communication: I raised the point about co-operation with other bodies and agencies when there is an emergency, given the congestion experience on 17th and 18th April as a result of the collapsed sewer main on Queen’s Road. NET explained that there is a chain of communication once an emergency or a fault etc is discovered. NET assured me that the processes and procedures to be followed had improved following the University Boulevard incident of November last year. I also asked about better use of communication methods such as Twitter. NET informed me that they are improving their website and twitter, as we are moving into a period of intensive works. The tram website is being upgraded this week.

· Compensation for businesses: We spoke about the Financial Assistance Package and local businesses’ experiences. 
· Bramcote Lane: We spoke of the effect of the closure of Bramcote Lane from now until Mid-June and the effect on businesses and traffic.

· Businesses: NET said they were willing to assist with product placement and advertising to help businesses affected by the works. 

· Lower Road / Fletcher Road: NET has agreed to hold meetings as desired. Should there be any concerns about the work of sub-contractors, NET will immediately address them.

· High Road/ Chilwell Road: NET informed me that the next 2 ½ months of work on the current section will involve utility works with the final 3 months having the tramlines and foundations being laid  before moving onto the second section for the process to be repeated. We discussed signage and I agreed to contact the County Council to see if the signage on the roads could be improved to spread the message that businesses are open as usual. We also talked about the possibility of another street party and the importance of High Road / Chilwell being seen as a destination.
